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Former Secretary-General
Takenaka made Honorary Fellow

F o r m e r  S e c r e -
t a r y - G e n e r a l 
Shigeo Takenaka 

was made an APO Hon-
orary Fellow by cur-
rent Secretary-General 
Ryuichiro Yamazaki in 
a brief but memorable 
ceremony held at the 
APO Secretariat office 
on 18 May. Takenaka 
served from September 2004 to September 2010. The title of Honor-
ary APO Fellow was given in recognition of Takenaka’s contributions 
to the APO, specifically to the Governing Body Meetings and the 
Workshop Meetings of Heads of NPOs for the entire duration during 
which he was secretary-general. Takenaka was also instrumental in the 
launch of APO’s e-learning program and program focus on knowledge 
management as key to improving productivity. 
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